Timeline of complaints and inspections at Wellington Heights

There is a brief timeline of complaints and inspections listed below. The detailed reports are in
the attached complaints and inspections reports.

September 6, 2003 — Contractor starts work on a Saturday without a water truck to control
fugitive dust. Due to high temperatures and windy conditions, fugitive dust was blown off site.

September 8, 2003 — A compliant was received regarding the dusty conditions at the site over
the weekend. Air Quality Division staff conducted an inspection.

September 9, 2003 — Air Quality Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.

September 10, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding dust from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.

September 11, 2003 — Several complaints were received regarding dust from this site. Air
Quality Division staff conducted an inspection.

September 15, 2003 - A complaint was received regarding dust from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.

September 16, 2003 - Air Quality Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.

September 17, 2003 — Due to high winds, Air Quality Division staff conducted an inspection to
check site conditions.

September 24, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding the potential for dust at the site. A
second complaint was received later in the day regarding dust. Air Quality Division staff

conducted an inspection.
September 25, 2003 - Air Quality Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.

October 17, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding dust from this site. Air Quality Division
staff was not available so an inspection was conducted by City Engineering Division staff.

October 20, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding the lack of a water truck on site for
activities over the weekend. Air Quality Division staff conducted an inspection.

November 12, 2003 - A complaint was received regarding trackout from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.

November 13, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding the lack of clean up of trackout from
the previous day. Air Quality Division staff conducted an inspection.

November 19, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding dust from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.

November 26, 2003 - A complaint was received regarding trackout from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.



December 3, 2003 - A complaint was received regarding trackout from this site. Air Quality
Division staff conducted an inspection.

December 4, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding dust from this site. Because Air
Quality Division staff was not available for an inspection due to a prior commitment, site
conditions were determined by the City Engineering Division inspector.

December 10, 2003 — A meeting was held between the complainants, City Air Quality and
Engineering Division staff, the subdivision contractor and the home construction developer.

December 15, 2003 — A complaint was received regarding the trackout. Air Quality Division
staff conducted an inspection.

December 16, 2003 — Air Quality Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.

December 17, 2003 — There was a high wind air quality pollution alert today. Air Quality
Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.

December 18, 2003 - Air Quality Division staff conducted a follow up inspection.





